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Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time


Saturday, October 15


St. Teresa of Jesus


Vigil Mass     
 5:00 p.m.
         +Mary T. Hauser


Sunday, October 16
 8:30 a.m.

    People of the Parish       
10:00 a.m.

     +Billy Patton
  5:00 p.m.

   +Thelma & Frank Michaloski  


       Monday, October 17



St. Ignatius of Antioch

7:30 a.m. 
           +Andrea & Eleuterio Banaag




Tuesday, October 18


St. Luke

7:30 a.m. 
         +Josefa S. Jamena

  
Wednesday, October 19


Saints John de Brebeuf & Isaac

 5:00 p.m.
        +Barbara Aschettino

                          +Walter David McKinley


                            Thursday October 20
7:30 a.m.
          +Salvatore & Rose Trentacosta



Friday, October 21
7:30 a.m.

     +Eloise P. Vega


     Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time



Saturday, October 22



Vigil Mass

5:00 p.m.

     +Hattie & George Conover



Sunday, October 23
8:30 a.m.           +Mary & Joseph Willus
10:00 a.m.

       People of the Parish
5:00 p.m.
     +Robert Shoblock
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MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS
+Candle for Mary+
Special Intention
Offerings are available for a loved one or special intention for living members for $25.00 a week.  
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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1We would like to update our prayer list.  All current names will remain on the list thru the end of the month, We will update the list every three months.  If you would like to remain on the list, contact the parish office.
Joyce Hanula, Helen Kovacs, Kristin Rein, Rosario Guinto, Rita Payor,
Susan Wiecek Shecter, Margaret Drack, Cheryl Hayes, 

Antoinette Rossi, Florence Unverzagt, William Miller, Helen Plank,
Karen Kleinschmidt, Josephine Dehlinger, Caryn Guskind, Herb Fialia,
Marilyn Rinfret, Patricia Ronan, Genevieve Mroczko, Peggy Reynolds,
Melanie Michelle, Kathleen McGreevy,Maria Rossi, Patricia Doyle,
Rebecca Rannazzisi, Mary Ann Laskoski, Renee Giliberti, 
Fr. Kevin Casey, Phyllis Mason, Debbie Canuso-Danley, 
Carol Ostrowski, Fran Wlazlowski, Edward Gregory, Catherine Nugent.
Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure
Our Treasure Sharing for October 9 - $ 6,075.00
Mail Collection $ 1,030.00
Total Plate Collection $ 7,105.00
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish
in your will and estate planning.   
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We welcome all who worship or want to stop in at any time to pray in our church. Our church is open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 6:00 a.m.–6:00 p.m. 
(First Friday 8:30 p.m.)Wednesday 6:00 a.m.-8:30 p.m.

Saturday (last Mass 7:30p.m.) and Sunday (5:00 p.m.) the church will close following the Masses.

The Parish Office hours are Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. Fridays 9:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m.
Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time – October 16, 2016 “…be persistent whether it is convenient or inconvenient…” 

2 Timothy 4:2
It is not always convenient to be a good steward, especially when all the temptations of our busy and materialistic world get in the way.  Now add our own pride and ego into the equation and living a stewardship lifestyle may be downright uncomfortable!  Remember, God didn’t call us to be comfortable.  He called us to be faithful.
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Bishop James Checchio will be the celebrant for the Sacrament of Confirmation to be celebrated this Wednesday, October 19, at Corpus Christi Church.
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Mass of Remembrance - During the month of November we remember, in a special way, those who have preceded us into eternal life. On Wednesday, November 2, at 5:00p.m. a Mass will be celebrated at Corpus Christi specifically for those who have died this past year and for all who were buried this year from Corpus Christi Church.  All are welcome to be with us as we offer our prayers on behalf of your loved one 
at this special liturgy, where the names of all who have died during the past year will be pronounced and intentionally remembered.  If you have lost a loved one and they were not buried from Corpus Christi, but would like to add their names, please call the parish office.



World Mission Sunday – October 23, 2016
Next week, we will celebrate World Mission Sunday.  This year’s theme, inspired by the Jubilee Year of Mercy, is “Witnesses of God’s Mercy.”  Pope Francis invites the whole world to support developing Mission dioceses in Africa, Asia, the Pacific Islands, formerly Communist countries of Europe and remote regions of Latin America where priests,  Religious and lay ministers are called to share our faith and serve the poorest, those with the least possibility of finding assistance from other sources.  Please keep Missionaries in your prayers and be as generous as possible in next week’s second collection.
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God Bless You!  We appreciate your support for our Religious and Charitable Works .  Quick Code for IMMEDIATE DONATIONS.  Help us Preserve Our Blessings and Our Church
◄SCAN THIS CODE & DONATE NOW!
Use your phone or tablet to scan the Corpus Christi Code.  On-line Giving Code for your weekly or monthly support.


Please note at any time, you may begin ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website: Or use the Corpus Christi Quick Code for Immediate Donations.  See Quick Code info on next page of bulletin.


ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your giving history just by logging in Visit our website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started.

Silver & Golden Wedding Anniversary Celebration
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You are cordially invited to celebrate your 25th or 50th Wedding Anniversary with the Church of Metuchen.  Renew your marriage vows with Bishop James F. Checchio at a special Evening Prayer Service in the Cathedral of St. Francis of Assisi, Metuchen.  Sunday, October 30, 2016 at 4:00 p.m.

Application forms are available at the parish.


Come Pray for Those Who Serve and Protect – 15th Annual Blue Mass for Law Enforcement Wednesday, October 12, 2016 10:30 a.m. Cathedral of St. Francis of Assisi, Metuchen – Bishop James F. Checchio .   For more info 732-562-2463.
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American Legion Post 214 –
264 Whitehead Ave., South River

Join us for our Annual Spaghetti Festival – this Sunday October 16, 2016 12:30 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. Adults $13.00, Children under 10-$6.00.  For tickets and info call Post 214 732-254-9712.


Please join the St. Bart’s Columbiettes in honoring ladies who are fighting, have fought, or lost their battle to Breast Cancer Sunday, October 16th at 1:30 p.m. $20/per person in advance, $25/per person at 
the door.  Includes hot buffett, deserts and beverages catered by Carrabba’s Italian Grill.  For tickets and info call Noreen at 732-238-5743.  All profits will benefit Breast Cancer.


Respect to Life Raffles will be sold at the parish office during regular office hours.  Tickets are $10.00. 


The 2017 Mass Book is now open for Mass Intentions.
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Intentions are also being taken for Candle for Mary, Sanctuary Candle, Altar Candles, the Gifts of Bread & Wine and also Altar Flowers any given week that you choose. Stop in at the parish office during regular hours.



Attention Lectors:  The 2017 Lector Work Book is now available at the parish office during regular hours.  These books begin with the first Sunday in Advent, November 27th. 
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Introducing the, New Saint Augustine Hymnal

Any parishioner who would like to consider donating a hymnal as a memorial gift, for the cost of $25 per book, please call the parish office.  A name plate will be placed in the front cover of the hymnal, dedicating the book to the prayerful memory of your loved one.  Forms are available in this weekend’s bulletin for you to fill out and return or drop it off in the collection basket.


35th Anniversary Diocesan Pilgrimage  To The National Shrine
Saturday, November 19th - The cost of the trip for those who have signed up  a $25.00 payment is due prior to October 28th.  If you have not signed up but are thinking of attending, please call the office and we will place you on a waiting list.   

The bus will leave Corpus Christi parking lot around 7:00 a.m. and will return approximately 9:00 p.m.   We are recommending to pack a lite snack or lunch for the bus.  We are planning on arriving around 10:30-11:00 a.m. 

12:00 Noon – Angelus, Welcome, Opening Prayer; 12:30p.m.-1:45 Confessions in Basilica Chapels and free time to visit the Basilica; 1:45 p.m. Music Prelude; 2:15 p.m. Liturgical Procession, Pilgrimage Liturgy – Principal Celebrant:  Most Reverend James F. Checchio; 4:30 p.m. Bus departs; plan on stopping for dinner and arriving at Corpus Christi parking lot approximately 8:30-9:00 p.m.  Plan on parking your cars at the lower end of the parking lot closest to David Street.
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On October 16th the Knights of Columbus council 3001, will be hosting a Pancake breakfast at the VFW in South River. The address is 51 Reid St. The cost is $10.00 for adults and children under 10 free.  9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.  The breakfast is being held for the council’s Catholic School charity fund.  This year’s recipient is St. Stan’s of Sayreville.  Tickets will be sold at the door only.  
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In addition the council will be holding a used coat drive for our brothers and sisters in need after all Masses next weekend, October 22-23rd.   It’s starting to get cold and we would ask you to please look in the closet and maybe find that fairly used cost that no one is using and donate it to those who are in need. Thank you. 
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Corpus Christi Youth Group will be collecting non-perishable food items to benefit Corpus Christi food pantry.  Items such as pasta, rice, canned goods, tuna, soup, peanut butter, jelly, canned or instant potatoes.  Items may be dropped off in the usher’s closet at the back of the church.  


The New Jersey Adoption law has changed – Beginning January, 2017, adoptees and certain relatives will be able to obtain a copy of their original birth certificate without a court order.
The birth certificates will include the names of the birth parents who placed children for adoption, even though for 40 years both the State and the Church promised anonymity to the birth parents at the time of the adoption. 

The Catholic Church always has supported reunions between adoptees and birth parents if such reunions were by mutual consent.  For this reason, Catholic Charities agencies continue to assist both birth parents and adoptees seeking reunions.  The Catholic Church also supports adoptees having full access to their birth parents medical, cultural, and social history information.

For more information contact the parish office.[image: image1.jpg]



